*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
April 18, 2010
Third Sunday of Easter
Saturday, April 17
   4:00 – Parishioners of St. John
Sunday, April 18
   8:00 – Kendra Frabetti – 8th Anniversary
   9:30 – Susan Quill – 1st Anniversary
 11:30 – Clifford Briggs – 7th Anniversary
               Doris Briggs – 9th Anniversary

Saturday, April 24

   4:00 – Mara Luisa Pizzi - 32nd Anniversary

Sunday, April 25

   8:00 -  Parishioners of St. John

   9:30 – Linda Fontaine – Memorial

 11:30 – Robert D’Angelo – 2nd Anniversary

Important Dates
Wed. 4/28 – 1st Communion Rehearsal – 6:00
Sat. 5/1 – 1st Communion – 11:00am
Wed. 5/5 – Meeting for those interested in

                   going to the Leadership

                   Retreat on August 1-5 at 7:00pm

Thu. 5/6 – 1st Communion Rehearsal – 6:00

Sat.  5/8 – 1st Communion 11:00am

1st Communion information

Rehearsal for group 1 will be on Wednesday, April 28th at 6:00pm. There will be refreshments served after rehearsal in the church hall.  1st Communion will be on Saturday, May 1st at 11:00am – the children need to arrive at 10:30am.
Rehearsal for group 2 will be on Thursday, May 6th at 6:00pm. There will be refreshments served after rehearsal in the church hall.  1St Communion will be on Saturday, May 8th at 11:00am – the children need to arrive at 10:30am.

CCD Registration for September 2010

We emailed the registration forms, a few weeks ago, to all families whose children are currently enrolled in our CCD program. Registrations are now taking place.  If you did not receive an email the forms are also available in the CCD office which is open on Tuesday and Thursday from 10:00-4:00.
 Please mail your registration forms back to us or you can come to the CCD office on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00.  Please do not go to the Rectory because the CCD office is located in the basement of the church.  Registration is due by June 1st.  Class assignments are on a first come basis.
Our Shared Treasure

Easter Collection: $5993.00
Thank you for your continued generosity
There will be a second collection next weekend for Church Maintenance.

Electronic Giving

In an effort to make it more convenient for parishioners to financially support our parish, please consider making offertory contributions electronically.  Rather than placing cash or checks in the collection each week, you now have the option to have a predetermined amount withdrawn monthly from your checking or savings account and it will be automatically deposited into the Parish offertory.  Transactions will be made on the 15th of each month.  To sign up or for more information please contact the rectory.

Catholic Appeal

“The Gifts We Have, We Are Given To Share”

Success in the eyes of God is not about the quantity or quality of our material goods.  Instead, it’s about how we use those goods: do they move us closer to God, or are they an obstacle?  God calls us to share what we have to help others.  By providing support for many ministries of the Church, the Catholic Appeal offers everyone a chance to practice Christian stewardship.  Please consider how you will participate this year and thank you to everyone that has pledged thus far! St. John’s has pledged $9,885 toward our goal of $19,000. For more information please call 617-779-3700 or visit the website at www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com. 

Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection is coming to a close soon. A total of $45,200 has been collected to date. We realize that some families cannot contribute the $250 amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   

St. Vincent de Paul

Thank you for continuing to keep the food pantry supplied. Thank you also for your generous gift in the Holy Thursday collection. Those we serve are grateful for your assistance. Our thanks also to Kiwanis for conducting the food drive at their Pancake Breakfast. We appreciate the large gift and all those who contributed to the effort. 

Thank you for your prayers and generosity!
CYO NEWS & EVENTS
Leadership Retreat 

St. John’s will hold its 5th annual Leadership Retreat for next year’s junior and senior class at the Craigsville Beach Conference Center (Cape Cod) from Sunday, August 1st through Thursday, August 5th.  There are only 18 spaces available, so call the rectory if you are interested in going on the retreat.
There will be a meeting on Wednesday, May 5th at 7:00pm in the church for those going on the retreat.  A deposit of $100 is due at that time.
Saint John Scholarship

St. John Parish will award four $500 scholarships to graduating high school seniors.  Applicants should be confirmed members of the parish who regularly worship with us and are involved in the life of the parish.  A committee will screen the applications and schedule an interview with each applicant.  Applications are available at the rectory and need to be submitted by May 10, 2009.

Eucharistic Congress
Join hundreds of college students and young adults for the 3rd Annual Boston Eucharistic Congress being held in Boston’s North End.  The event is on April 23rd & 24th at Sacred Heart & St. Leonard’s Churches.  There will be talks by Fr. Benedict Groeschel, Cardinal Sean O’Malley, college students and others.  There will also be Mass, Eucharistic adoration, service projects, sacrament of reconciliation, an authentic Italian dinner and a procession through the streets of Boston.  For more information call 617-746-5949 or visit: www.eucharisticcongress.org.

Parish Picnic

Please save this date. 

Sunday, June 27th following the 10:30 Mass. We want you to come and join the festivities and great food. It will be a time to meet each other and enjoy some relaxing time with each other. Invite a friend to join you. The success of this day depends on you and your presence. Tickets for the event will be sold after Mass. Tickets are $5 for either a Hot Dog dinner or Hamburger/Cheeseburger dinner which includes garden salad, potato salad, baked beans, desserts and beverages.
There will also be a 50/50 Raffle – Tickets will be on sale for the raffle starting this weekend.
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Dear Friends,

This weekend we welcomed the Very Reverend Arthur M. Coyle to St. John’s. Fr. Art, as he is more commonly known, is the Regional Vicar for the Merrimack Region of the Archdiocese of Boston. Father administered the Sacrament of Confirmation to 70 of our young people Friday evening and Saturday morning.  Fr. Art and I have known each other since our days at St. John’s Seminary in Boston and have been good friends for over 35 years.  It was great to have him visit for the weekend. 

I want to thank Mrs. Lorraine Hopgood and Mrs. Nancy Smith for the direction that they both gave to this most important parish ministry. I also want to thank the teachers for sharing their time and talent with our young people. Join me in thanking Maureen Direnzo, Maureen Pelton, Joanne Benner, Kathy McLaughlin, Melanie Brown, Victoria Brown, Karen Foley, Annette Hussey, Susan Andrea, Susan Pratt and Paul Cevoli. Thank you for a job well done!

As is the case for all of our liturgical events here at St. John’s, the music was wonderful and it made these celebrations especially meaningful.  I want to offer a word of thanks to Paul Hoffman, our Director of Music and to Dorrie Bessette who directs the Teen Choir for making these two celebrations so special.

 Finally, I want thank the newly confirmed for their two years of dedication to this program.  I pray that your Confirmation day is but another beginning on your spiritual journey.

God Bless,

Fr. Wally
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